The records given here highlight the activities of the Sierra Leone Bird Club mostly between December 2007 and September 2008. Our birding activities are carried out by observers who are familiar with the status of birds in Sierra Leone.

 

Surveys were made of the major birding locations on the country including less-visited areas in the Gola Forest Reserve.The presence of the first Spur-winged Goose plectropterus gambensis was reported for Tiwai Island in Moa river near the Liberian boarder in March. In February, a pair of Turati's Boubou Laniarius turatii was observed at the golf course near the Aberdeen Creek ( The Designated Ramsar Site ) in theb West of Freetown. They were first discovered there in December, and a single Crimson Seedcracker Pyrenestes sanguineus was seen in the same area in late March. On 28 March a Capuchin Babbler Phyllanthus atripenni was reported from Nimini forest reserve near Sewafe in the East, and Two in a farm bush along the main road in Gola West in late April. In the Sula Mts, Two Sierra Leone Prinias Schistolais leontica were observed singing near the Bumbuna Hydro Dam on 10 May. This is the second record for the Sula Mts, the first being in December 2006. In June Pied-winged Swllow Hirundo leucosoma was seen several times along the Aberdeen Lumley beach road.

 

My (our ) idea is to conduct more surveys in the country to search for the Upper Guinea Forest Endemic in order to attract world top birders to join our birding tours. No thorough survey has been done in all the major birding destinations in Sierra Leone as far as I am concerned. As the country representative I have formed regional bird clubs in order to get the local host community involved in bird conservation in Sierra Leone.

 

 

 

